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6:30 P.M.

Present:  Kevin Macconnell, Brian Amedy, Alexandra Pifer, Joni Light, Dick Vaughn, Ann Linblad,   Michael Harrington

The Meeting was called to order at 6:30P.M.

Old Business:   Meeting Minutes from July 1, 2009 were accepted unanimously.

New Business:  Joni Light reviewed the current budget.  There is $64,842 left in the budget for the remainder of the fiscal year.
There was much discussion among the board members regarding the proposal from the Chamber of Commerce.  The discussion focused on granting a lump sum without knowing where exactly the money was going to be spent.   Kevin Macconnell suggested that the Chamber develop multiple strategies, and present them in that format. Dick Vaughn suggested that we allocate the whole dollar amount and then Alix will come back with where she would potentially like to spend the money and the committee will have a chance to approve it or reject it. 
Kevin Mcconnell requested a vote of the board regarding the idea of asking the chamber to come back with different strategies or what Dick Vaughn made a motion allocating a dollar amount and then approving the expenses as they are presented.  No money will be approved for spending until the Chamber comes back with actuals.  The vote was  5 in favor for Dicks motion (MH, AL, BA, DV, AP)  and 2 against (KM, JL)
Motion granted.

 It was decided to go ahead and let Alix McNitt present her proposal.   Alix McNitt started by going over all of the money that has been spent in the past.  She handed out an excel spreadsheet which listed expenses the chamber had incurred in relation to the money that was granted to them by the town for tourism initiatives.  She referenced the work that has been done in the past by working with the SHPP ( Sturbridge Heritage Partnership).  Examples of things that were accomplished:  new website, branding, integrated media buys, earned media, etc.   Kevin Macconnell asked if the branding had been successful.  Alix noted that the web traffic was up, the phone calls coming into the chamber office were up, and the brand was now better aligned.  The board had a lengthly discussion regarding the pros and cons of promoting the area rather than just Sturbridge.   Dick Vaughn made a motion that we allocate the following to the chamber 
for planning purposes only.  It is understood that the chamber will come back to the board with a list of where the money would be spent.

$30,000 from advertising
$2,000 from admin

$2,000 from special events

___________

$34,000 total for planning purposes

Motion passed 6-1  (KM voted against)

A member of the audience  ( Bill Muir) brought up the issue of the public restrooms that are adjacent to the info center.  Kevin Macconnell stated that the restrooms will be on the next meeting agenda.  Another member of the audience ( Thomas Chamberland) inquired about Arbor Day and the possibility of a grant from STA .  Kevin Macconnell said that it will be on the next meeting agenda.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:46pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Michael Harrington

